
 

 

 
 

 

 

DATE: May 5, 2021 

 

TO: Board of Education 

 

FROM: Mrs. Carmen Ghysels, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

 

SUBJECT: First Read and Proposed Revisions to Board Policy 0470 COVID-

19 Mitigation Plan 

 

PRESENTED BY: Mrs. Carmen Ghysels, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

 

 

ACTION REQUESTED 

 

Review proposed revisions and provide direction to bring back to the next regular board 

meeting for approval 

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

 

New policy presents options and best practices for districts as they reopen school 

campuses following extended closures due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and temporarily 

supersedes any conflicting provisions in existing policies or administrative regulations. 

Policy addresses support for students' mental health, instructional methods and 

schedules, evaluation of academic progress following campus closure, grading, health 

screening of students, student absence and attendance, social distancing requirements, 

personal protective equipment, and hygiene practices, sanitization of facilities and 

equipment, food services, staff assignments, staff leave of absences, follow-up with 

infected persons and contact tracing, prohibition against discrimination based on 

medical condition, and community relations. 

 

RESOURCES REQUIRED:  N/A 

 

 

PREPARED BY:  Lupita Vazquez, Executive Assistant 

 

 

 

 

Attachments: Board Policy 


